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Queens Community Board 2, the Long Island City Coalition, and nearby residents have
addressed the applicant's inability to meet the BSA findings. This additional testimony
focuses on the idea that was raised that large scale development on this property and
properties to the North is inevitable.

The inability to support the required BSA finding that the project "will not alter the
essential character of the neighbor or district in which it is located" should in itself be
grounds to deny the application. The requirement makes no mention of a vision that has
not yet occurred. It makes no mention of any wish or even need for anything other than
what is the present essential character. In fact the very use of the word 'essential’ which
contains the root word 'essence' refers to what has come to be over time and not what
might be in the future. To bypass the present clear character of the neighborhood either in
favor of a distinctly different area blocks away or a perceived future that simply does not
exist would be capricious.

There can be no doubt that this project would not only alter the essential character of the
neighborhood but that it would in fact become the standard bearer for the complete
dissolution of the existing character. Not only do the intentions of the developer and the
development industry make this clear but the idea floated that this type of change is
inevitable completely deprives the community, its Community Board, and its elected
representatives any choice in what that future may be.

Further, to characterize the area and its surroundings as nothing more than a future large
scale development site does a disservice to the existing businesses and residents that have
put their life savings and resources toward the true present character.

Even were one to go against the letter of the law as it applies to the findings and
somehow accept the idea that a future character could apply, responsible planning sets
requirements for what that future should be after following a comprehensive, inclusive
process. It should not be defined by a singular spot granting of variances.

We therefore respectfully request the application be denied.

Yours Trul

enneth Greenbgrg, Long Island City Coalition



